
 MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY 
SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2015 IN THE LOWER LEVEL 
CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Craig Cowper. 
 
Members Present: Craig Cowper, Stan Grot, Phil Lauwers, Richard Kolasinski, Grant 

Golasa,  
 
Members Absent: Susan Rohall (exused) 
 
Also Present:  Steve Henige, Township Engineer’s Office   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
MOTION by Grot, supported by Galasa, to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2015 meeting 
as submitted. Motion carried . 
 
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR 
 
Resident, Brian Fairbrother discussed 4651 and 4701 25 Mile Road and the absence of 
sidewalks.  Discussion held regarding the surrounding businesses.  The Committee will notify 
the property owners.  The residents can respond to the Committee and a decision from the 
Committee can take place at that time.  
  
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
  
Mr. Henige reported to the Committee: The Schoeherr Sidewalk Grant letter responses include: 
8 yes, 3 no up to this date.   
 
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT 
 
Mr. Wynn was not present. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
a. Shelby Road North of 22 Mile Road.   The bridge will be closed, filled in and then proceed 

with sidewalks.  
 
b. Schoenherr Road Easement.  DPW  requested Cowper approved the Schoenherr Road 

easement for $500.00. Committee approved Cowper to approve these decisions. 
 
c. 2016 Priority List (Approved) 

1 25 Mile Road Bridge 
2 22 Mile Road connection. 
3 $8000.00 tile for ramps.  
4 Dequindre Rd large gap on asphalt trail, 600 ft., $31,000.00, Formal request will be 

at the September meeting. 
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5 Maintenance Program – residents North & South Mile Roads.  Phase 3 to be 
decided. Resolutions passed at Board Meeting.  Residents apply for hardship to pay 
on winter tax bill.  

6 Schoenherr Rd to be completed in the spring.    
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 
a. Review of correspondence with committee. 

Email from resident: Mike McGinnis, who received a violation for sidewalk.   He stated he 
saw two orange X’s. near hairline cracks. He did not think the cost should be $1000.00.  The 
Engineer went to property to review and noted part of the sidewalk was cut by DTE.  The 
actual violation is for 26 feet of sidewalk across driveway and 1 tripping hazard. Engineer 
will contact resident and explain.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOTION by Kolazinski, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn the meeting. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:21 p.m. 
 
                                                            __________________________________ 
                                    Craig Cowper, Chairman 
 
mp 


